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TO:

Honorable Mayor and Commissioners
FROM:

Robert Baldwin, City Manager
BY:

Mark Bates, Finance Director

DATE:

August 13, 2013
SUBJECT:
Commercial Solid Waste - Franchise Fee

The Administration has been evaluating ways to produce additional revenues needed for the rising cost of roadway lighting, maintenance and bridge repairs.  A survey of surrounding government entities was made to determine the level of solid waste (garbage) franchise fee paid by haulers for their use of local streets and rights-of-way.  Based on the analysis of this survey, adjustment of the Commercial solid waste franchise rate offers an opportunity to meet the City’s rising annual cost of roadway operation and maintenance.  

The attached Ordinance would adjust the current 10% Commercial solid waste franchise rate to a level of 15% for billings made on or after October 1, 2013.  This adjustment would provide an estimated $90,000 in annual revenue to support roadway lighting maintenance and operating costs, signage, and road & bridge repair costs.  This adjusted rate is comparable to rates being charged by nearby government entities to their commercial waste haulers.
Recommendation:

The Administration recommends Commission review and approval of the attached Ordinance adjusting the City’s commercial solid waste franchise fee to a level of 15% for billings generated on or after October 1, 2013.
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